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August 1st, 2019


Meeting Minutes
 
Town Council Members Present:   Mayor Brenda Kozlowski- Presiding, Vaughn Rasband, Brent Broadhead, Mike Smith, and Darrel Nish.
Staff: Planner-Brian Preece - Excused, Clerk-Arlene Buehler, Public Works-Dave Hendricksen. 
Public: Bob Kozlowski, Jeanette Johnson, Eric Johnson, Marc Edminster, Janet Winters, Bob Kowallis, Alan Brown. Scott Keller, and Vickie Keller.
Meeting called to order: 7:00 p.m. 

Pledge of Allegiance: Mike Smith
Opening Prayer: Brent Broadhead
Approval for Meeting Minutes for July 3rd, 2019:  Darrel Nish makes a motion at accept the minutes for July 3rd, 2019. Vaughn Rasband seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous and the minutes for July 3rd, 2019 are approved as written.
Financials for July 2019: Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to accept the financials for June 2019 2019. Brent Broadhead seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous, the financials are approved for July 2019.
Public Comment: Alan Brown – asks the council if there is any talk about getting a stop light at the intersection of 3000 south and Hwy 189. Mayor Kozlowski states she has contacted UDOT several times asking for them to do another study to verify that we need one, and has not heard anything further although she has observed there are counters located in the vicinity. Alan Brown asks if she does hear anything would she include it in the newsletter and the Mayor agrees. Mike Smith states that in Heber it has been historical that until there has been a death at an intersection they have not installed stoplights. Alan Brown also asks Mayor Kozlowski if she would talk to the county sheriff’s office and ask if the convicts could pick up trash along 3000 south. Darrel Nish suggests adding 2400 south to their route as well if they do come pick up trash. Mayor Kozlowski states she will contact them and ask.
Public Hearing to receive input from the public regarding the town’s intention to create or designate a Special Assessment Area No. 2019-01(Winterton Farms) for road improvements- Bob Kowallis comments why is the estimate and the amount authorized by the CIB different than the amount published in the two publication notices. Vaughn Rasband states that the larger amount includes interest over the term of the loan. Bob Kowallis asks about the payment options for the assessment area. Darrel Nish also asks about the payment options. Marc Edminster explains that the two options are to make payments each year which would include interest, or if they so choose they could pay up front and avoid the interest. Mayor Kozlowski states that we are working with the county and refiguring the tax rate to be more what we initially intended before the county increase the property values in Charleston. Darrel Nish states as he understands it now that this starts the 60 day protest period and hopefully we won’t get too many protests against the assessment. Janet Winters states that she is still in shock of the property tax notice she has received, her taxes and has gone up over $1,000.00. She states that the board has covered some of her questions in the previous discussion and she is wondering do we have to raise it all at once or can we do it a little each year. Mayor Kozlowski states that all of our taxes has gone up the same percentage and we have to realize that the only portion we have any control over is the Charleston levy. She also states that if we raise taxes over a couple of years then we would have to go through the truth in taxation process each year and that costs the town extra expenses. Mayor Kozlowski states that she will be happy to talk with her after the meeting and try to explain to her what the town is proposing to do to lessen the Charleston levy tax. Scott Keller asks if Charleston has looked at its assets, he has heard about the water district is raising fees to build another tank and Charleston owns the current one, has the town thought about selling it to the water conservancy district. Mike Smith states he doesn’t think with the current standards they would even consider it, but yes the town has considered all assets before deciding on this current solution. Scott Keller then asks the Mayor if we need to maintain these road to a certain standard, these are nor not super highways, so could the solution be remove the asphalt and gravel the road and in a year do a little more and so on. Mike Smith states that in speaking with engineers and other experts that this would be cost prohibitive. Vaughn Rasband states that this road is 20 years old and that is the life expectancy of a road so we would probably still be looking at re- asphalting the road had the road failure taken place. Darrel Nish states that at a meeting he attended with Wes Johnson the town engineer and they had asked if it couldn’t just be ground up or graveled and then oiled to get by, and he explained that until the clay layer is gone you could not drive on that road when it is wet. The clay would continue to hold the water and bubble or destroy any surface that was used to travel on with any vehicle. After some suggestions of the road construction procedure and standard by Bob Kowallis, no further comment. Mayor Kozlowski closes the public hearing and brings the discussion to the council. No further discussion by the Council. Mayor Kozlowski states that now the 60 day waiting period begins and any resident who does not agree they can submit a written protest letter to the town. 
General Plan Discussion – Mayor Kozlowski states that she had sent out an email asking for volunteers for the committee and has only gotten one response from Mark Edwards. Scott Keller states that Ken Scown has offered to be a part if the committee could meet as his home for personal reasons. Vickie Keller states she would like to participate and was willing to go to his home. Mike Smith also volunteered. Discussion on the dates and times before moving to the next item on the agenda.
Pioneer Day Celebration – Vaughn Rasband states we had a successful event. Things went smoothly and at the breakfast we served 332 people not counting council members and employees. Mayor Kozlowski states that she has had several comments of the fireworks show and how much it was enjoyed. Darrel Nish states that he has some information as to adjustments in the food order for the next year and we can look at that at a later date. The health department report was good. He does suggest that the one grill be labeled as to the on and off marks so that we don’t have an accident after the near miss that morning. Mayor Kozlowski states she doesn’t have numbers as to the booths and other events that day but she will get that information and report later. Vaughn Rasband thanks Scott Keller for taking the initiative and provided additional volunteers to help with the breakfast.
Staff Reports: Brent Broadhead – nothing. Mike Smith- states his only comment is that the bank fraud program that the bank had proposed to do has become too difficult or required more time and time sensitive issues that it is not worth the time so we are discontinuing it. Arlene Buehler – Nothing Dave Hendricksen- reports that his grandson wants to do an eagle scout project and repaint the railings and basketball standards if the is ok with the mayor and council. Vaughn Rasband – Nothing Mayor Kozlowski – states the only update she has is that she will be out of town the 18th – 21st of August. 
Vaughn Rasband makes a motion to adjourn. Mike Smith seconds the motion. Voting is unanimous

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. 
Submitted by Arlene Buehler – Clerk\Recorder
_________________________

